

Operations Advisory Committee Meeting

Community Manager’s Report for Month of February 2013 (March 2013)
Respectfully Submitted by Steve Dean

 I.      Community Manager Budget

15.12% used for 2013.  
II.
Water Distribution System:
Received 2 estimates to abandon Well #2.  Calvert Well Drilling ($1,500.00), and A.C. Schultes ($2,250.00), with the work going to Calvert.  Ballpark estimate from Delaware Water Technologies to install an arsenic treatment facility at Well #3 is between $100k - $150k and does not include annual maintenance costs.  Cost estimate from A.C. Shultes to drill new Well (#5) is $67,520, an additional $20,900 to build a 10’x12’ pump house, total $88,420.  Calvert Well Drilling “No Bid” the RFQ for an 8” Well, indicating they aren’t equipped for anything larger than a 6” well and recommended A.C. Schultes.  Several other companies have not responded.
Expect to receive a violation letter after arsenic testing in Well #3 this month.  Working on plan to provide plan and schedule regarding arsenic problem remediation to MDE by May 1.
-  Cleaned out chlorine tanks in all pump houses.

-  Replaced chlorine pumps in #1 and #3.
III.
Buildings, Grounds, Roads and Pool

-  Significant work completed in several ravine walkways.

-  Chipped limbs and branches at several locations.
-  Cleared debris from storm drains.
-  Maintained green dump area.
-  Excess chips at Gates A & D from tree companies.
-  Tobacco Barn clean out.

-  Removed limbs from trees in boat yard.
-  Cut vegetation in front of Chestnut Cabin.
-  Re-graveled shoulders along entrances to gates D & E and on Aspen Rd. loop.

Community House 

-  No activity.
Chestnut Cabin

-  No Activity.
Pool
           -  No Activity.
Lake Ann Project
Met with Ron Babcock from Calvert Soil and Conservation District regarding their requirements for dam removal.  He indicated that breaching of the dam should be done slowly so as not to have a rush of water down the creek.  Robin Munnikhuysen is scheduled to look at the dam on 3/5 and let us know what we have to do from a MDE requirement.     
IV.
Beaches and Ravines  

-  Cut loose wires off gabions.  Cut off hanging limbs in several areas.
-  Replaced steps and walkway boards in several ravines.
-  Removed ivy on ravine walkways.

-  Added 6’ ramp at bottom of ravine #12 walkway.

-  Removed large tree from beach in front of CC.

-  Removed driftwood from beach near fire road

-  Met with Ron Babcock of the Calvert Soil and Conservation District for an on-

   site pre-construction meeting for the toe revetments.  Also in attendance were 

   Norman Prince, Bob Ruhling and Rob Randall (green card carrying sediment     

   and erosion expert).  Norman picked up permits from the county, and work is

   expected to begin the week of March 11th.
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